Minutes

Binational Watershed Advisory Council

Binational Vision for the Tijuana River Watershed

Thursday August 25, 2005

12:30 p.m. - 2:00 p.m.

Hotel Camino Real, Tijuana

Conference room “Alcatraces”

I. Attendees:

	Castro
	José Luis
	COLEF

	Colín
	Javier
	CILA

	Comer
	Katherine
	IRSC-SDSU

	Fege
	Dave
	USEPA Border Liaison Office

	Ganster
	Paul
	IRSC-SDSU

	Guerra
	R. Alejandra
	Ecología del Estado

	Liden
	Doug
	EPA Region 9

	Sánchez
	Gabriel
	Binational Vision Project Team

	Saxod
	Elsa
	City of San Diego, Office of Binational Affairs

	Silvan
	Laura
	Proy. Fronterizo de Educ. Ambiental

	Wright
	Richard
	SDSU 

	Flores
	Israel 
	DGE

	Herrera Robles
	Flavio
	UABC Campus Tijuana

	Bane
	Karen
	California Coastal Conservancy

	Vargas
	Adriana
	Vicerrectora UABC, Tijuana

	Ojeda
	Carolina
	Vicerrectora UABC, Tijuana

	Cline
	Tracy
	County of San Diego


II. Update on the Vision document and websites: Katherine Comer

A power point presentation walked participants through the new website and where to get the latest version of the Vision document in pdf format at http://trw.sdsu.edu/English/Publications/visionDraft.htm. In the new Vision one will find comments incorporated from feedback received after Oct 2004. There are many new maps and new appendices as well. A glossary of acronyms is provided. In a few months, an addendum to the Vision will be published which will include additional data found since January 2005, new projects and data, and ideas for implementing the Vision. The reference list has grown considerably. 

The Maps and GIS page http://trw.sdsu.edu/English/GIS/mapsGISFrame.htm now has a link to the new TRW Atlas in pdf format published this year by SDSU and COLEF. The page also has GIS downloads and metadata, modeling results from various projects, and 4 online GIS projects for those who wish to create their own map projects without buying software. 

Paul Ganster announced a borderlands photo exhibit that includes his photos and comments on the TRW that can be accessed at http://trw.sdsu.edu/English/Projects/photoBook.htm. Soon a spatially-referenced map of the TRW will be online which has points that link to photos of the watershed. Virtual tours via the map will be available with explanations in English and Spanish.

Richard Wright discussed a water quality database that is being developed that is a gateway for spatial data for Non-point source pollution. A handout depicts online interactive maps of the locations of water quality testing and links to the holders of the data. Users can browse metadata for type, location, date, etc. This project will not duplicate data from other sites, but will act as a clearing house/gateway that will direct users to data on other sites.  In the future, if other organizations or agencies with that their data be placed on this gateway page, that may be a possibility. 

Paul Michel from EPA noted that high resolution imagery is now available through google earth. Richard Wright responded that higher resolution, current aerial imagery is need for the watershed at less than 5 m. 

III. Proposed BWAC meeting organization and annual conference: Walter Zúñiga and Katherine Comer 

A power point presentation outlined the current four groups associated with BWAC in the TRW. The new proposed structure includes five more subgroups to the Border 2012 Task Force, water quality, quantity, air, waste, and socioeconomic issues. Earlier that day the Subgroups met for the first time and identified actions in the Vision plan that they could work on implementing in the future. 

Walter Zuniga added that after we implement subgroups through the Task Force we will have to start working on understanding in more detail how the different themes interact with each other in the TRW, this is a challenge. 

The proposal for BWAC involves concentrating our efforts on promoting the Vision document as a master plan for the binational region, fundraising for specific projects within the Vision, and hosting an annual conference. The conference will spotlight projects that implement activities recommended in the Vision, review progress on the Vision, and define goals for moving forward. These conferences will motivate existing groups, such as the Border 2012 Task Force Subgroups for the TRW and others, to review the Vision and initiate grassroots, on-the-ground projects. The conference will also encourage groups to view their individual work as part of a larger watershed-wide effort to achieve a long-term sustainable future for the TRW. It will allow groups to promote their activities, publish their data and findings, seek collaboration from others, and attract funding from other conference participants and observers. The conference proceedings will be circulated widely to decision makers and stakeholders, and will be an addendum to the Vision, ensuring the Vision remains a “living document”. 

Specific tasks for BWAC related to the conference: 

1. Develop goals and objectives of conference

2. Design the conference structure

3. Develop guidelines for submissions of abstracts

4. Develop scoring process for the abstracts

5. Help with outreach to potential participants by making phone calls

6. Accept or reject submissions of abstracts 

7. Chair the events

8. Develop scoring process for the projects

9. Score projects and award prizes 

10. Review, edit, and compile proceedings 

11. Develop a system for circulating proceedings

BWAC members agreed with this idea and decided to host a teleconference with the members that volunteers. By November they will have a presentation ready for BWAC approval.

Katherine added that for 2005 BWAC could be on the list to host the “Health of the Tecate River”, a one day conference on Sept 20 at the Tecate Brewery. This will give the BWAC a jump start on the tradition of hosting annual conferences and stimulate discussion on what changes are needed for 2006. There would be no other responsibility required from BWAC members this year other than to attend An RSVP to Katherine Comer kcomer@projects.sdsu.edu is required. 

IV. Formation of the Comisión de Cuenca del Río Tijuana and COTAs: Walter Zúñiga

The power point presentation was given by Walter at the last Consejo de Cuenca meeting July 30 in Ensenada was shown to BWAC. It is available at  http://trw.sdsu.edu/English/Projects/vision/WhatsNew/whatsNew.htm
There are four levels within CAN’s Consejo de Cuenca hierarchy. The Consejo de Cuenca de Baja California, the Commision de Cuenca (for ex., Rio Colorado watershed), and the Comite de Cuenca (for ex., a subwatershed such as Tecate-Campo), and the Comité Técnio de Agua Subteránea (COTA), or groundwater user groups (ex. Tecate aquifer).The new Ley de Aguas Nacionales (LAN) gives the Comisiones many more responsibilities, encouraging local solutions. Now publish and ONG and local government participation in the Baja California Consejo de Cuenca is 85%. 

Three COTAS, or groundwater user groups, were formed: Tijuana, Tecate, and Valle de las Palmas. Each COTA will have a specialized work group, and planning and training for management of aquifers. The formation of the Commission de Cuenca for the Mexican portion of the TRW will occur after the formation of the COTAS. The entire state of Baja California is no longer one watershed; there is a need to form a second Comisión de Cuenca for the Tijuana River.  A mini-watershed can form a committee as well; much depends on the residents and water users of the region.  There are already 13 COTAS working in Baja California.  Those in Guadalupe and the Valle de Maneadero were organized by water users and are advocating for legal reform.

V. The Technical Water Committee meeting met on July 27. Details can be obtained from Lydia Antonio, Consulado de Mexico en San Diego lantonio@consulmexsd.org. 

VI. Upcoming events in the TRW. 

The next Border Institute in Rio Rico Arizona will be held on May 22-24, 2006, and will cover binational watershed health. The BWAC may wish to attend. 

VII. The next BWAC meeting will be held at the Hotel Camino Real on November 17th, 2005 from 12:30 to 2:00 pm. 

